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“The Lord bless you and keep you; 

the Lord make his face to shine upon 
you and be gracious to you; the Lord 
lift up his countenance upon you and  
give you Peace.”    Numbers 6:24-26 
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Peace Mission Statement . . . 
 

To witness and live as followers of Christ; 
serving one another in Christian love,  
so that God’s Holy Spirit may save the  

lost and strengthen the saved. 

 
 

Dear friends, 

I pray your summer has been great! 

 
As we begin another September, we look to Rally Day and the 

welcoming of new members from St. Mark’s! I hope you find 

peace here at Peace as we together, as the Lord’s church move 

into this future of mission and ministry together! 

 
Our Rally Day worship is planned in the pavilion with a picnic to 

follow. Much thanks to the elders and those who have signed up 

to help with set up, clean up and food for the luncheon. Let’s 

have a joyful time of worship and fellowship together. 

 
Bible study and Sunday school will continue on September 14 at 

9:30. Confirmation will again be on Monday evenings at 6:00 – 

7:00 pm beginning September 15th. Thursday Bible study will 

begin on September 18 at 2:00 pm  studying the book of Exodus 

and our Monday confession reading group is at 10:00 am in the 

formula of Concord. Come and join in with us! 

 
Much is before us as change is always inevitable, but we know 

that the Lord will guide and direct us with his word and by his 

Spirit! 

 
 
6 

do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and   

supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to 

God. 
7 

And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard 

your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.     Phil 4:6-7 

 
In Christ Jesus, 

 

Pastor Tkac 
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Peace Lutheran Church  

7390 Elizabeth Lake Road 

Waterford, MI 48327 

Church Office: 248.681.9360  

Fax: 248.681.9361 

E-mail: peacewaterford@gmail.com 

Website: www.peacewaterford.org 

 
Pastor: Rev. Russell S. Tkac 

Cell: 248.821-2727 

E-Mail: peacetkac@gmail.com 

 
 

Editor: Peggy Madsen 

E-Mail: peacewaterford@gmail.com 

 
In the Office 

Pastor Tkac: Monday—Thursday 

   Peggy Madsen: Tuesday, Wednesday 

Hours: 9 a.m.—4:30 p.m.                                   

                                                                                                                    

The Voice of Peace is the monthly 
Newsletter of: 

Worship and Class Schedule: 

 The 

Lutheran Church 
 
Missouri Synod 

Birthdays 
 
9/2  Virginia Poehlman 
       Maddie Deckard 
9/6  Donna Burns 
9/7  Terry Rimatzki 
        Travis Lippincott 
9/8  Jerry Wiegand 
9/10 Scott Dobson 
9/23 Nancy Merrell 
9/29 Sue Dobson 

 
Anniversaries 

 
9/1  Matt & Tricia Rich              25th 
9/4  Bob & Kendra Klein           49th 
9/18 Russ & Monica Tkac         43rd 
9/19 Jerry & Vonnie Doucette  61st 
9/22 Marty & Charlene Temple 24th 
9/24 Dave & Tracy Lippincott    31st 

 

 
 
 
Saturday Divine Worship ….. 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
Sunday Divine Worship ..… 10:30 a.m. 

 
 Note: Unless otherwise noted, no  

classes Memorial Day — Labor Day 
 

Adult Bible Class  is on Sunday 
 at 9:30 a.m 

 
Midweek Bible Study has ended for the 
summer, and will resume in September 

 
Confirmation classes ended on May 19, 
and will resume in September. 

 
 
 

 

          
             

                 Our Gifts     
                    Missions 
                 Flowers  
                Driveway 
                Memorial 
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2025 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 1 
 

2 
 
7 pm  
Monthly 
Prayer 
Meeting 

3 
 
 
 
 
6:30-
8:30pm 

4 
 
 
   
 

5 
 
 

6 
 
No Worship 
Service 

7 
 
 
 
10:30 am Wor-
ship Service 
 
Picnic follow-
ing Service 

8 
               

 
 
10 am Bible 
Reading  
Class 

9 
 
6:30 Ladies 
Guild—Pot 
luck 
 
7pm Elder’s 
Meeting 

10 
 
 
 
 
6:30-
8:30pm 

11    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
 
 
 
 
 

13 
 
6:30 pm 
Worship 
Service  
 

14 
9:20 am 
Sunday School 
  
9:30 Adult Bi-
ble Class 
 
10:30 am      
Worship 

15    
 
 
10 am Bible 
Reading Class 
 
6 pm  
Confirmation 
Class 

16 
 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
6:30-
8:30pm 

18 
 
2 pm   
Midweek   
Bible Study 
 

19 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
6:30 pm 
Worship 
Service 

21 
9:20 am  Sun-
day School 
 
9:30 am Adult 
Bible Study 
 
10:30 am      
Worship    

22 
 
10 am Bible 
Reading Class    
 
6 pm  
Confirmation    
 
 

23 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
6:30-
8:30pm 

25 
 
 2 pm  
Midweek  
Bible Study    
 
 

26 27 
 
 
 
6:30 pm 
Worship 
Service 

28 
9:20 am  Sun-
day School 
 
9:30 am  
Adult Bible 
Study 
 
10:30am   
Worship 
Service 

29 
       
 
10 am Bible  
Reading  
Class 
 
6 pm  
Confirmation 
Class 

30 
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Ladies Guild will meet September, 
9, 2025 at 6:30 pm.  All ladies are 
welcome to come and join us.  This 
month will be a pot luck. 
 
Elders will meet on 
Tuesday, September 9, 
2025 at 7 pm 
 
Thursday’s Midweek Bible 
Study will resume on 
September 18th. at 2 pm 
                                             
Monthly prayer meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, September 2nd at 
7pm   
Elders serving during the month of  
September are Jon Parlette on 
Saturday & Skip Bushart & Olaf Six on 
Sunday. 
 
Serving our altar 
during the month of 
September will be Lori Smithson 
and Debbie Wittke 
 
Are you willing to service the altar in  
December for just 1 week?  In order to 
prepare the altar in December, we 
would need 4 teams to take 1 week 
each.  The first 2 weeks are already 
taken, but, we have 2 more weeks left.  
Anyone interested should let Erika 
Hoffman know. 
_______________________________________ 
Ladies Guild would like to 
thank all who donated cans 
and bottles  to help raise funds 
for our driveway                      
—————————————–—       
For anyone who shops at a 
Kroger store, did you know that 
Kroger will donate a fraction of 
what you spent on groceries to 
Peace? These dollars are put to 
use for the youth of the church.  
If you are not already a Kroger 
member, please sign up at the 
Kroger store of your choice and 
ask them to use our code for 
rewards.  It’s quite simple!  
Kroger will do the rest! 
_______________________________________________ 
 
Bell Choir practice will be held 
every Wednesday from 6:30pm 
to 8:30pm.   

  

 

 

Our 2025 Budget vs Offerings  
 Received Year to Date as of  
            August 31, 2025 
 
 

 

2025  Budget as of  8/31/2025      $110,000.00 
 
2025  Offerings  received as of 8/31/2025   $108,540.25 
  
As of 8/31/2025 our offerings received are under our 
 budget, year to date, by $1,459.75 
 
             

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


